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Listed below are notes that will be or have been sent home 
over the last  week:  

¶  Prep-2 Athletics Day Permission note ð all Prep-2 students  

¶  Puberty & Personal Development Incursion note ð all yr 5 & 6 

students  
  Contact your childõs teacher if you have not received the 

appropriate notes listed above.  

TERM 4 BUS TRAVEL PAYMENT FOR FARE PAYING 
FAMILIES ARE NOW OVERDUE 

Payment  of $120.00 per fare paying child must be paid 

OR Term 4 Bus travel  WILL BE SUSPENDED. 
 Application forms for bus travel are available from the office.  
Student bus passes MUST  be attached to school bags to 
enable children to access the bus to and from school.    

NO CURRENT OR PAID BUS PASSðNO BUS TRAVEL. 

Principalõs Report 

Baby Girl 
Congratulations to Anna and Chris Galle who are the proud 
parents of a little baby girl, óLucyô. Everyone is healthy and 
surprised by Lucyôs slightly early arrival! Best wishes and 
good luck on the start of your wonderful journey of 
óparenthoodô. 
 

Geelong Cup 
Reminder that this Wednesday, October 19

th
 is a Public 

Holiday for the Geelong Cup.  The school will be closed on 
this day. 
 

Swimming 
Developing swimming and water safety skills are very 
important, and at Mt Duneed RPS we offer this vital program 
to all students from Prep to year 6.  The 10 day swimming 
program has now finished. It was rewarding to see so many 
students make progress and develop greater confidence with 
their swimming ability. Thank you to the parents who assisted 
with dressing students after each lesson and a special thank 
you to Barry Locke who assisted most days with the boys.  
 

2017 Planning 
This is the time of the year when I start planning for next year, 
considering student needs, class composition and staff 
placement.  Class placement of students is a complex 
process and we consider each student, their educational and 
emotional needs and their personality so that we create 
balanced classes that enhance a stable and collaborative 
learning environment. If you have a specific concern about 
your child/children and have a request to consider when 
placing them in classes for 2017, please put your request in 
writing and have it delivered to the office by 4pm on Friday 
November 4

th
.  Do not presume that teachers will be in the 

same teaching units for next year. Requests will be 
considered, not guaranteed (verbal request will not be 
considered). 
 

2017 intentions 
Please send a written note to the office if your child is NOT 
returning to MDRPS in 2017.  The year six students leaving 
for secondary schools have already been accounted for. The 
note needs to be sent to school by the end of October at the 
latest. 
 

Junior Athletic Sports  
On Friday October 28

th
 all Prep ï 2 students will participate in 

the Athletic sports at Landy Field.  A reminder note with the 
dayôs program and parent helper roster will be sent home 
soon.  A bus will be provided, but if parents want to take and/
or bring home their child from the sports, please inform their 
classroom teacher. Think warm, sunny thoughts for October 
28th! The bus departs school at 8:50am. 
 

Sporting  
Our year 5/6 girlsô basketball team represented the district at 
the Geelong basketball competition last week. Well done girls 
for doing your best against tough competition. 

Congratulations to Kya Werner, Zarli Williams and Riley 
Watts who represented our school and district at the Western 
Metropolitan State Schools Athletics on October 11

th
.  Riley 

and Kya competed in Shot Put and Zarli competed in the 
discus. Well done. 

Student pick up after school 
We have an increased number of students who are 
regularly picked up late after school.  Please be aware 
that staff and I have meetings after school and therefore 
are not in a position to supervise  
students for longer lengths of time. I suggest that parents 
complete enrolment forms for After School Care, then if 
you are running late, you can put them in care. 
 

Curriculum Days 
School Council have approved the curriculum days for 

the end of the year.  On December 19
th
 all staff will 

complete their level 2 Frist Aid qualifications and on 

December 20
th
 staff will relocate class resources, move 

furniture and plan for 2017.  These are student free days.  

Therefore please note that the last day of school for 

students will be Friday December 16
th
, finishing at 

3:30pm. 

Julie Makin  

2017 intentions 
If your child is NOT returning to Mt Duneed RPS 
for the 2017 school year school, please send a 
written note to the office before the end of October 
2016. The year six students leaving for secondary 
schools have already been accounted for.  

SWIMMING PAYMENTS ð We still have 22 

students who have Swimming Program 

payments outstanding.  Overdue Accounts 

were sent out last week to relevant 

families.  



 

DATE EVENT 

Wed 19th Oct GEELONG CUP  HOLIDAYñ No school 

Thur 20th Oct Book Club Issue 7 is due back by 9am. No late 

orders will be accepted. 

Fri 21st Oct ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #1ð RED & 
GREEN groups, 9:15-10:45am 

¶ Whole School assembly, 2:50pm 

Tue 25th Oct Puberty & Personal Development program, 
yr 5&6 students 

Fri 28th Oct ¶ Prep-Yr2 Athletics @ Landy Field. 

¶ Year 6 photos 

Tue 1st Nov Puberty & Personal Development program, 
yr 5&6 students 

Thur 3rd Nov Music Count Us In performance @ The Pier, 
Geelong 

Fri 4th Nov ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #2ð RED & 
BLUE groups, 9:15-10:45am. 

¶  Whole School assembly, 2:50pm 

Tue 8th Nov Puberty & Personal Development program, 
yr 5&6 students 

Fri 11th Nov ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #3ðGREEN  & 
BLUE groups, 9:15-10:45am 

¶ S.S.A. Nippers day @ Point Roadknight. 

¶ MOVIE ON THE MOUNT ð Zootopia 

Fri 18th Nov ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #4   
   Session 1 9-10am RED  group  
   Session 2 10-11am GREEN group 
   Session 3 11:30-12:30pm BLUE group 

¶ Whole School assembly, 2:50pm 

¶ Year 2 Sleepover, information to come 

Thur 24th Nov` BLUE LIGHT Disco @ Geelong West Town 
Hall 

Fri 25th Nov ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #5ðall groups 
to attend, 9:15-10:45am 

¶ 2017 Parents Morning Tea with The 
Principal, 9:15-10:15am 

Fri 2nd Dec ¶ 2017 Prep Transition Day #6ðall groups, 
9:15am-12:00pm 

¶ Whole School assembly, 2:50pm 

Mon 12th Dec Yr 6 Graduation Night @ Belmont Bowls 
Club,  

Fri  16th Dec END OF TERM 4. Whole school assembly @  
2:50pm.  Dismissal @ 3:30pm 

Mon 19th Dec CURRICULUM  DAYï No Students 

Tues 20th Dec CURRICULUM  DAYï No Students 
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 PrepG 

Kolbi Bensonð for having beautiful manners and for being an 

enthusiastic  learner.  

Samuel Norman ð for his wonderful 5 star listening and 

completing his bookwork to a high standard.  

 PrepH 

Sonny Primmer ð for always trying his best in everything he 

does.  Keep it up Sonny! 

M.J.  Williams ð for learning his top 50 Oxford Words. Well 

done M.J.  

 1/2H  

Sienna Laingð for consistently coming to school with a positive 

attitude and always trying your best,  

Khalifa Agang ð for the amazing effort you put into your story 

about the nice Ocean.  

 1/2K  

Addison Fulton ð for displaying the Mt Duneed attitude in 

Swimming. 

Charlie Thomas ð for being creative with his poetry writing.  

 1/2L  

Belle Strahan ð for writing an excellent rhyming poem about 

wanting a dog. 

Khail Cruse ð for showing wonderful resiliency and a ôcan doõ 

attitude while having a broken leg.  

1/2M  

Summer Kelberg ð for putting in lots of effort when writing 

rhyming poetry.  

Precha Frost ð for writing great rhyming poems.  

3/4C  

Bella Pearce ð for working hard to show lots of growth in her 

learning about chance and data.  

Trinity Wagner ð for always being helpful and coming to school 

with a smile on her face.  

 3/4G  

Scarlett Warden ð for sharing goggles at school swimming.  

Jake Winter ð technical support he gives to other class 

members and teachers.  

 3/4K   

Tiana Currie ð for working hard and staying on task in Maths.  

Cooper Maguire ð for demonstrating a positive attitude towards 

learning. 

 5/6B  

Emma Kenyon-  for using new, expressive and interesting 

language in her poetry writing.  

Jordyn Backhouse -  for always putting in 100% effort no 

matter what she is doing.  

5/6K  

Ellie Polyzosñfor your persistence and dedication to ballet, 

which has seen you progress to your pointe shoes! 

Congratulations on such a wonderful achievement!   

Riley Watts -  for a great work ethic in writing to create some 

brilliant colour poems! Keep up the great work Riley!   

 5/6L  

ART Award  

Max Crooks 5/6K ñMax was very enthusiastic when 

learning new techniques and processes. He inspired a lot of 

other students when creating his watercolour artwork. Well 

done Max!  

Hannah Nagtegaal 3/4 G ñfor your beautiful aboriginal 

artwork, great effort and attention to detail!  

Simone Butel  3/4 K -   for being confident with sketching 

and creating a fantastic tall ship.   Casey Burrill  



 

 SPOTLIGHT ON MDRPS CURRICULUM !   

Neighbourhood Watch Schools Day  

      Neighbourhood Watch AwardðAmelia Andrews was the recipient  of 
the Neighbourhood Watch óGood Neighbourô award for our school.  She 
received the award for being considerate of others, tolerant of 

differences and is always inclusive 
both within the classroom and in the 
playground. Not only is Amelia a 
great member of our school 
community, but she has also 
demonstrated her positive 
contribution to the wider community 
through sending kind and positive 
messages to her neighbours as 'random acts of kindness.ô Ameliaôs impact 
on her neighbours was appreciated and acknowledged through phone calls 

to the school expressing messages of thanks in making a positive impact on their day. 

Amelia received a police teddy bear, show bag, $50 voucher and a plaque. Well done Amelia! 

Welcome to the planning of Mount Duneed Regional 

Primary School  

Friday November 11 th  4.30pm -  approx. 9.30pm  

Class Teacher  Coordinators  Activity  

  

Prep H  

Prep G 

  

Miss Hills  

Mrs Giglio  

Tracey Millard  BBQ 

Melinda Irvine    

  

    

1/2 H  Miss Hausler  Jodie Hones  

Sharee Hase  

Coffee  Shop  

1/2 K  Miss Karlsson  Norelle Clarke  Drinks / Lucky 

Dips 

1/2 M  Mrs Mitchell  Vianna McGlead Photo Booth  

    Nicola Harker    

1/2 L  Mr Lavars  Chrissie Stobbs  Lollies & Fairy 

Floss 

    Richelle White    

3/4 C  Miss Coulson Elaine Jumping Castle  

     Helpers wanted   

3/4 K  Mrs Kent  Leanne Paull Hot Chips & Jam 

Donuts 

3/4 G  Mrs Grant  Volunteer  

wanted  

Games 

5/6 L  Mr Lemin  Jodie Hones  Glow Sticks  

    Norelle Clarke  Glamour Station  

5/6 K  Miss Kavenagh  Tash Hilton  Duck Poo Lotto  

5/6 B  Mrs Ballard  Nicole Svoboda  Popcorn 

       

Letters will be sent home as we get closer to the date for 

assistance on the night.  Parents & Friends meetings will be held 

frequently notification via Skoolbag app if anyone wants to 

attend they are very welcome.  

CAN YOU HELP ð we are looking for  parents 

helpers to assist with the following:  

Ý A Secondhand  uniform coordinator.  
Ý Run Secondhand uniform sales on assembly day.  
Please contact the office if you are able to help.  

Cotton On Fun Run  
This is the flyer I will be putting up around the school, I 

will also be chatting about it at assembly this Friday to 

get some interest.  It is open to all students and 

families.  Families who are interested just need to log 

onto the website listed on the flyer and sign up as an 

individual or family then see me to be part of our training 

team. If people have already entered the run online that 

is completely fine, they can simply join our team by 

seeing me.  Lauren Kavenagh  



 
TERM 4 LUNCH ORDERS - PARENT HELPER ROSTER 

We need parent helpers to take lunch orders to Grovedale Take 
Away in Marshalltown Rd by 10:00am Thursday  morning  or Friday 
pick up  lunch orders & deliver to school office by 1:30pm.  If you are 
able to assist contact the office to add your name to the roster.  

Week 3 
12L 

Oct 20th 
Helen Williams 

Oct 21st 
? 

Week 4  
12M 

Oct 27th 
? 

Oct 28th 
? 

Week 5 
34C 

Nov  3rd 
? 

Nov  4th 
? 

Week 6  
34G 

Nov  10th 
? 

Nov  11th 
? 

Week 7 
34K 

Nov  17th 
? 

Nov  18th 
Heather Felstead 

Week 8  
56B 

Nov  24th 
? 

Nov  25th 
? 

Week 9 
56K 

 Dec 1st 
? 

Dec 2nd 
? 

Week 10 
56L 

Dec 8th 
? 

Dec 9th 
? 

Week 11 No Lunch orders  End of Term 4 

Year Two Sleepover, November 18th  
We are looking for someone who can help to 

organise a 'Port -a-loo' for the sleepover. We are 

planning to sleep in the new portables overnight 

and would like a toilet close to the building for 

night visits. Do you have a contact or are you able to help 

to deliver and return a rented one? If you can please let 

Adam Lavars, Judy Mitchell, Melane Karlsson or Cory 

Hausler know as soon as possible. 

For Further Information contact  

Carrie Rowe,  03 5264 1230 


